South Pymatuning Township Regular Meeting

The Regular Meeting of the South Pymatuning Township Board of Supervisors was opened at 6:00 p.m. with Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, Supervisors Johnathan Leyshon and Michael Anglin and Solicitor James Nevant in attendance.

There were thirteen residents present.

A motion was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka, and seconded by Jonathan Leyshon to dispense with the reading and approve the minutes of the July 10, 2024, Regular Meeting. The motion was unanimously approved.

Attorney James Nevant announced the Board of Supervisors held an executive session ending at 5:45 p.m. for personnel and litigation issues. Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, announced the softball complex improvements were continuing. He also announced the Township was inquiring about replacement windows for the Township Building using the ARP funds and the sealcoating of Anchorage and Orangeville Roads.

July's Police report was given by Supervisor Johnathan Leyshon and Michael Kilcoyne, Emergency Management Coordinator, presented the Fire Department report for July.

Supervisor Chairman Matthew Chalupka announced the following building permits: Ranelli, 2562 Shadow Drive – storage building and Sump, 1527 Rutledge Road – porch.

A motion to pay the bills totaling \$148,368.97 and the month of July, 2024, payroll totaling \$40,700.96 was made by Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Michael Anglin. The motion was passed unanimously.

There was no correspondence or old business.

A motion to adopt Ordinance No. 1-2024, Amending Ordinances No. 3-1985 and Ordinance No. 3-2003 Nuisance Ordinance was presented by Supervisor Chairman, Matthew Chalupka and seconded by Johnathan Leyshon. The motion passed.

A motion to adopt Ordinance No. 2-2024, Regulation of Transient Retail Business and Setting Forth Penalties for Violation Thereof was made by Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman and seconded by Michael Anglin. The motion was approved unanimously.

Matthew Chalupka, Supervisor Chairman, made a motion to approve Resolution No. 9-2024, requesting a Multimodal Transportation Fund Grant in an amount up to \$3,000,000.00 for road improvements. The motion was seconded by Johnathan Leyshon and was unanimously approved.

Residents commented on various signs being placed on power company poles, travel trailers being used as homes on some Township properties, mobile homes being placed on a property that already has a permanent home and permission should be requested from residents of adjacent properties when discharging firearms.

A motion to adjourn was made by Matthew Chalupka, Chairman, seconded by Johnathan Leyshon. The motion was passed unanimously.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:28 p.m.

Keith McKnight Secretary